

HUJJAT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730

NEWSLETTER

Where education is more than what you know, it's who you can become...

In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Friday 21st March 2025

Message from the Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers,

I pray that you are all well and that Ramdhan has been fruitful and rewarding so far. We are now in the final ten days and may Allah (SWT) grant us all another opportunity to be here to celebrate another Ramadhan next year, InshaAllah.

I should start with an apology for any confusion that might have been caused by the error in one of my emails that stated that we would hold soft starts on the mornings of the 24th and 28th March. There will be soft start on the morning of Monday the 24th and Thursday 27th March. Children should come to school at the usual time but there will be an opportunity to bring them to school between 10:00am and 10:30 am on each of these mornings. Please bring the children to the Key Stage 2 playground or to the entrance of the Key Stage 1/ Reception class. If your children are unwell, you should notify the School Office as usual.

Last week, we held our class pastoral days to enable our teachers to discuss each child's progress with them directly, their general wellbeing and also any concerns that they may have been having around friendships. This week we saw the beginning of end of term NFER testing which we use as a tool to help inform our end of term assessments. The tests themselves do not dictate the attainment outcome for each child as the teacher judgements that are made by the class teacher over the course of the term form the basis of their overall judgement. Next week, Mrs. Saad and myself will meet with all of our teachers to ensure that the judgements are accurate. You will have an opportunity to discuss the overall judgements with the teachers at parent's evening on the 2nd/3rd April. Please note that this will be a face to face meeting, as requested by many parents in our earlier surveys.

I mentioned some of our planned Ramadhan activities in my last newsletter but I would like to thank the children for some of their amazing entries for the Qu'ranic art projects. The standard of all the entries was very high and it was wonderful to see such a fantastic effort being made by the children. Many thanks to Mrs. Jessa for arranging this and the Eid gifts appeal for children in local hospitals.

I would like to thank our fantastic FOHPS committee for arranging a lovely iftaar and talent show event earlier this week. It was well attended and everything ran very smoothly.

Finally, I would like to thank the parents of a significant proportion of our children who have managed 100% attendance (or very nearly 100% so far this year). It would be amazing if this could be maintained until the end of summer term!

Please enjoy the final ten days of Ramadhan and may Allah (SWT) reward you for all your devotions and deeds. **Mr Syed**

Message from the Faith Leader

Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,

Alhamdulillah it has been such a blessing to experience the blessed month of Ramadhan at Hujjat Primary School. The children have been reflecting on a different Quranic verse every day on their Shahr Ramadhan calendars, using signing to help them remember the meaning. Each verse has a practical message that they can apply to their lives and it has been beautiful to see them speaking about and acting on what they have learnt from the Holy Quran. Masha'Allah so many of our children have memorised a surah in this blessed month and it is wonderful to have this beautiful environment where they have been able to proudly share these achievements with their peers and teachers.

We have also been reflecting on why this month is so special, using the Holy Quran, verse 2:185 as our guide.

We are so excited to share our first ever Quran exhibition with you on Monday 24th March Insha'Allah. I am truly blown away by the Quranic inspiration and creativity! Masha'Allah.



Shahru ramadhan alladhee unzila feehil qur'aan huddal linnaasi

"The month of Ramdhan in which the Quran was sent down as a guidance to

May Allah (SWT) continue to inspire us and unite us this Holy month of Ramadhan through the Holy Quran Insha'Allah.

Have a blessed weekend,

Mrs Jessa

'Pupils of the Week' Achievements

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet (PBUH). The value for this half term is **Gratitude**. We are very proud of our pupils demonstrating this value!

	Pupils' of the Week 14th March	Pupils' of the Week 21st March
An Noor	Anaya Is	Wali
Al Haqq	Layla A	Maryam M
Al Kareem	Amira	Muhammad H
Al Hakeem	Isra	Hadi Ali
Al Khaaliq	Науа	Hesam
Al Wahhaab	Yasin M	Andre
Ar Raoof	Ali Husayn	Amelle
Ash Shakoor	Ayman	Meriam
As Saboor	Maryam	Yousif H
Al Wadood	Hadi Ali S	Layana

Attendance Awards Our target is 96% or more!

Well done to **Al Wahhaab**

class for achieving the best attendance across school with **99.26%**

w.e. 14th March

Well done to

Al Wadood

class for achieving the best attendance across school with 98.8% w.e. 21st March



IN to WIN Attendance Winner

Well done to **Sakinah Fatemah A (RN)** for having 100% attendance this week!



Additional Information:

Dates for your diaries:

Events	Dates and timings
Quranic Project & Exhibition (in School)	Exhibition– Monday 24th March Bring your project to school by 14th March.
*Eid Ul Fitr (School closed for staff and pupils)	Monday 31st March <u>ONLY</u>
Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)	Wednesday 2nd April 3.45-6.45pm
Harrow Early Support Workshop for Parents (On site)	Wednesday 2nd April 9.30-10.30am
Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)	Thursday 3rd April 3.45-6.45pm
Last Day of Term	Friday 4th April (1pm EYFS/KS1 & 1.10pm KS2)
Spring Break	Monday 7th April – Friday 18th April
Bank Holiday/ School closed for staff and pupils	Monday 21st April

Summer Term: Tuesday 22nd April – Wednesday 23rd July 2025

^{*}Please note: all Islamic dates are subject to the sighting of the moon These dates will be updated each term with more information